
MCRC FROST CALL 014-22 DATED 31 JANUARY 2022 

From: Commanding General, Marine Corps Recruiting Command 

SUBJ: GUIDANCE FOR MARINE ENLISTED COMMISSIONING EDUCATION PROGRAM AVIATION AND 
CYBER PROGRAM CHANGES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023 AND BEYOND 

Ref: (a) MCRCO 1100.2A, Officer Commissioning Manual 
(b) MCRC FROST CALL 048-21

Encl: ( l )  MECEP A via ti on Service Agreement 
(2) MECEP Cyber Service Agreement
(3) Sensitive Compartmented Information Pre-nomination Screening Interview

l .  Pur:pose. To provide updated guidance on program change process for Marine Enlisted Commissioning
Education Program (MECEP) Student Naval Aviators and Cyber Officers.

2. Background. References (a) and (b) establish the requirements, standards for eligibility, and approval authorities
for both cyber and aviation program changes. Aviation allocations are projected to continue decreasing until FY 24
in order to decrease time to train and excessive costs. Historically, aviation program changes have been "first come,
first serve" which in years past has left spring or early fall graduates with no chance in receiving an Aviation
Guarantee. This new process will ensure everyone is given an oppertunity.

3. Information. In order to ensure fair selection of those requesting program changes to Aviation or Cyber, MCRC
will require all MECEP Program Changes to be submitted by the end of the second week in June for the following
fiscal year. For example, FY23 Program Changes will be due on 10 June 2022. Marines and Marine Officer
Instructors will be notified of program change approvals or disapprovals on or about two weeks after the package
deadline. For example, 24 June 2022 for FY23. Program Change Requests must contain the following:

a. PNS endorsement
b. MECEP program change request
c. Personal Essay on why the Marine wants to be a SNA or Cyber Officer
d. ONIE Information Sheet
e. Associated Service Agreement
f. Transcripts
g. ASTB Scoresheet (SNA)
h. NAMI PQ Letter (SNA)
i. Sensitive Compartmented Information Pre-nomination Screening Interview (CYBER)

Marines are encouraged to include additional letters ofrecommendation, but it is not a requirement. For Aviation 
Program Changes, it will be a requirement to have the NAMI Qualification Letter by the due date of the Request for 
Appointment for this Fiscal Year, for all follow-on fiscal years the NAMI PQ Letter will be due with the package. 
Failure to submit the NAMI Qualification Letter with the RFA in FY23 will result in loss of Aviation Program 
Change and the Marine will be reverted back to a ground contract. 

4. Action. Effective immediately and consistent with reference (b), all requests for program changes will be routed 
to MCRC Officer Programs for review and approval. However, this Frost Call only applies to MECEP Marines. 
Marine Officer Instructors and Assistant Marine Officer Instructors must ensure timely and accurate submission of 
packages ensuring desired Marines• packages are forwarded for consideration. Late submissions will not be 
entertained.

5. Point of contact is Capt Amos Mason, G-3, Naval and Enlisted Programs, at (703) 432-9685 or 
amos.mason@marines.usmc.mil or MECEPRFA@marines.usmc.mil.

hJt.c�/c_ 
W. C. COOK
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